

On Monday, April 1, 2024 at 5:06 p.m., the Work session meeting for the Town of Gay was called to order by Mayor Walker.  At roll call all members except Pritchett were present and it was determined a quorum did exist.  At approximately 5:15 p.m. council member Pritchett arrived.
The first item was approval of the Agenda.  Council member Watts motioned to approve the agenda, seconded by council member Keith.  The vote in favor was unanimous.
The first item on the agenda was discussion of rate increases for water and trash collection. 
Council member Watts presented documents showing water rates for other municipalities in the area and Gay is lower than most others.  She did an analysis of how much we would need to be able to allow for Capital Improvements and examples of various increases to show how much a typical bill would be at these various rates.  
After discussion, it was agreed to propose the base rate and minimum charge for residential customers would be $19.50 per 1000 gallons of water and $5.00 per 1000 gallons over the minimum.
The base rate and minimum charge for commercial customers would be $28.00 per 1000 gallons of water and $5.25 per 1000 gallons over the minimum.
The rate for trash pick-up would be $15.00 for one can; $25.00 for two cans; $35.00 for three cans and $45.00 for four cans.
A typical bill for a resident using minimum (1000 gallons) water and having one trash can would be $34.50. 
A typical bill for a commercial using minimum (1000 gallons) water and having one trash can would be $43.00.  
There will be a public hearing and an effort to notify all water customers of the hearing and rates proposed.  It is anticipated the final rates will be set and voted on at the regularly scheduled council meeting on May 13, 2024.
The next item on the agenda was an update on the LMIG and Supplemental DOT grants we applied for.  We received an e-mail that the LMIG was approved but no word on the Supplemental.  Council member Watts had no information on the Supplemental but did say DOT is working hard to get crosswalks for Gay.
Next, Mayor Walker updated council on a Mayors meeting he attended sponsored by the Chamber of Commerce. They discussed items which are common in all towns and learned of some contacts which could be helpful.  He also got the name and contact information for someone at CSX for information as to why suddenly, all crossings in Gay are again being blocked by trains at the same time. 
Mayor Walker and council member Watts met with Cassandra Sharpe, from Meriwether County building and zoning office, who brought an Intergovernmental Agreement for consideration by Gay. Both Mayor Walker and council member Watts said they had some problems with the agreement as written.  They were told they could make changes.  More discussion is required before/if it will be signed.
At this point, council member Pritchett said she got knows of a company which does inspections, Charles Abbott Associates.  She will get more information on costs and present it to council.
Mayor Walker called for a motion to go into executive session at 6:10 p.m. to discuss personnel matters.  The motion was made by council member Watts, seconded by council member Keith and the vote in favor was unanimous.
At 6:45 p.m. council member Watts motioned to go back into the work session meeting.  The motion was seconded by council member Askvig and the vote in favor was unanimous.  Forms were signed and the work session was appropriately resumed.
As there was no more business to discuss, at 6:50 p.m. council member Askvig motioned to adjourn the meeting, seconded by council member Keith.  The vote in favor was unanimous.  
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